GAELIC COLLEGE FOUNDATION

BOARD OF GOVERNORS

December 12, 2018

A meeting of the Gaelic College Foundation Board of Governors was held on December 12, 2018 at 4:30 pm.

In attendance:  Kirk MacRae, Ernie MacAulay, Susan Cameron, Margie Beaton, Tonya Fry, Stephanie MacPherson, CEO Rodney MacDonald and Recording Secretary Jennifer Daisley.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Kirk MacRae and he welcomed members in attendance.

Minutes of the previous meeting were distributed.  Susan Cameron noted that she was in attendance at the last meeting.  It was moved by Ernie MacAulay, seconded by Susan Cameron, to approve the minutes with the noted correction.  Motion carried.

The Chair advised that signing officers met with the East Coast Credit Union representative and all documents have been signed.  The purchase of St. Joseph’s CND closed on November 30th.

The financial statements were presented by CEO Rodney MacDonald.  It was moved by Susan Cameron, seconded by Ernie MacAulay, to approve the financial statements.  Motion carried.

Margie Beaton reported on the Christmas Gaelic weekend.  
CEO Report

“Short snappers” report is attached.  The CEO advised that he has received approval of funding for 2 KitchenFest! assistants and 2 maintenance assistants through the JCP program and a KitchenFest! co-ordinator to fill Brittany MacDonald’s maternity leave through the START program.  He also received over $100,000 in JCP funding for positions at St. Joseph’s which gives leverage for project funding.  He is working on a funding request to submit to ACOA and Invest NS.

New Business

The Chair asked the CEO to give an update on the status of criminal records checks for College employees.  The CEO advised that he had staff provide updated records checks this past spring.  He will review the College’s policy and research the NS Department of Education requirements to bring back to the board to set the policy.

The Director of Education position was discussed.  An ad for this position will be posted this week.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Ernie MacAulay.
